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Chairman’s chat:…… 
The Trustees had a meeting with a Senior representative of Devon Blood-
bikes recently; although their immediate past CEO has expressed a view 
that does not wholly comply with the view of their Managing Committee. 
In essence we agreed to be as supportive as our Membership would allow 
but not on a formal basis - there are very many complications in striking a 
formal agreement between 2 Charities... 
 
We have agreed to circulate our Membership to find out who would be 
prepared to be a Responder to, as requested from Bloodbikes, bearing in 
mind that it will not be paid for - they cannot pay mileage at this point in 
time. If we do have volunteers then we will put our Controllers in touch 
with Neal in Plymouth and Mo in East Devon and work on an adhoc basis 
as and when needed. Our Secretary will be writing to the Membership to 
find out who is prepared to be available for such requests. 
 
I have invited Baz, Jason Clarke and Trevor to form a small sub group to 
look into the question of clothing – what is needed, availability, costs and 
how it should be paid for. They should be able to report back to the April 
Committee. Hopefully this will get a definitive view. 
 
Please respond to Roland about availability for Ten Tors – this is our big-
gest official Event of the year and is crucial to our association with the 
Military. 
 
Talking of sub groups, I have asked Kevin P, Ian Nelson and Phil H to 
work together to come up with a definitive proposal for guidelines to be 
set about Radio Comms and Sarcall. Again, to be ready by April Commit-
tee. Kevin/Roger will be in touch with them. 
 
Congratulations to Baz on being a Highly Commended Volunteer in Corn-
wall. 
 
Our thanks to Land Rover Experience Westcountry for running the first of 
3 possible Training Days. It was well attended and our delegates thought 
they all learnt a lot. There are some spaces left for the 3rd Day in March – 
please contract Roland and see report in this issue. Thanks Steve Murrell 
and Paul Siely for setting this up. 
 
Great work by the Cornwall Team on their Santa run!! Good stuff chaps. 
 
Good newsletter again Michael – he has self-appointed himself as our Edi-
tor once again! He really does do a great job – talking of which, so do our 
Committee – they are tireless in their work for you – thank you all. I am 
very impressed by Roland’s schedule as Liaison Officer! 
 
Roland has also agreed to take on Training Officer – he did after all do all 
the planning for the LRE days – as Ron has stepped down from that role 
but retains the Safety Officer Role – thank you Ron! 
 

Just leaves me room to wish you all a very Happy and Safe Christ-
mas -  
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Dear All 
Roland Westlake, our Liaison Officer, in-

forms me that the January training course at 
Land Rover Experience is now fully booked, 
but as there are still some who would like to 
attend, another course is being scheduled 
for  March 20th  

If you are interested in attending on one of 
these dates please email Roland on liai-
son@devonandcornwall4x4response.com as 
soon as possible. 

Note:  This will be carried out using your 
own vehicle but with qualified LRE drivers in 
attendance on a non damaging course. 
This is a free training event as the costs are be-
ing funded from a grant to D&C 4x4 Response 

If you would like to attend this or would 
like any further details would you please email 
direct to  Roland 
here: liaison@devonandcornwall4x4response.c
om 

Kind regards 
Roger Chambers 
Group Secretary 

Devon & Cornwall 4x4 Response 
 
 
Taken from Facebook:- 

Fantastic Barry Nevill with Sal Harber at 
Atlantic Hotel, Newquay. 

Had a great day with Sal today at the Volun-
teer Cornwall, volunteer of the year awards at 
the Atlantic Hotel. 

Had lunch with Tony Hogg the Devon & 
Cornwall Police commissioner who was on our 
table. Great time for some ear bending! 

Presented to the Lord Lieutenant of Corn-
wall and was presented with an award for 
Highly Commended Volunteer in the Commu-
nity Safety category, for work with Devon & 
Cornwall 4x4 Response and South West Am-
bulance Service. 

 
 

Devon & Cornwall 4x4 Response  
TEN TORS 2016 

Ten Tors for 2016 will be on 6th, 7th and 8th 
May. 

If you would like to participate could you please 
send details of your vehicle type and number of 

passenger seats only to:  

liaison@devonandcornwall4x4response.com 
 

 

 
Sunday 22nd November—LRE Session 

One 
 

Dear Paul and All, 
Thanks for putting on an excellent show to-

day. 
All our attendees said how helpful and in-

structive it was and enjoyable. 
Everything and everybody gelled very well. 

I’m away to Oz in mid December, so could 
you send me the January invoice shortly 
please. 

More photos follow. 
Yours, 
Roland 
 
Roland 
Thank you for your email and for arranging 

the day today. I know my team enjoyed sharing 
there knowledge and experience. 

It was fantastic to see Nick this morning, 
thank you for coming and sharing your energy 
for the day. 

Look forward to the next event in January 
and no doubt speak before then. 

Regards  
Paul Siely BA (Hons) A.C.I.B 
Centre Manager 
Land Rover Experience West Country 
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Some more of the vehicles in action of the 

members  who attended the day at LRE. 
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Dear All, 
Thank you for attending today. Hopefully 

you all found it both instructive and enjoyable. 
It would be helpful to have feedback, pref-

erably more detailed than “awesome or bril-
liant” but feel free to add that. 

Please send your comments to Michael 
Green, our returned Newspaper Editor 

One or two photos attached and more to fol-
low. 

Yours, 
Roland 
  
 

Hi Michael, 
 We had a very informative and fun filled 

day at Land Rover Experience.  
 Myself i learnt about using hill descent 

correctly and how much easier it is rather than 
manually using your brakes, i also took away 

knowledge about wading depths and that not 
all is what it seems. I was the first in the water 
and yes I ended up with water in my rear foot-
wells. All in all it was an excellent adventure. 

I’ve attached a couple of photos. 
Regards, 
Scott Lovejoy 
 
[The photo of the vehicle side is demon-

strate a complaint that, despite driving through 
deep water, the vehicle was still dirty]. 

 
 
 If you attend one of these courses the won-

derful Certificate you will receive is illustrated 
overleaf. 

 
 
Dear Member 
We have just carried out an SMS test on the 

SARCALL system which has highlighted one 
or two problems. 

Would you please note that to reply to 
a SARCALL message you must text back to 
07537 415551 - Please save this number to 
your contacts. 

If you use “reply" to the SMS it will not be 
delivered. 

When you send please start your text with 
SAR and follow with either A for available, L 
for Limited availability or N for Not available. 
You can add any additional information after 
that. 
Example 1:    SAR A 
or 
Example 2:    SAR N 
or 
Example 3:    SAR L Not 

available till 6:00pm 
 
IF YOU DID NOT RECEIVE THE SAR-

CALL SMS TEST MESSAGE  then please 
email to Ann & Ian Nelson 
at ian.nelson7@virginmedia.com or send an 
SMS to 07956 549866 to inform them that you 
did not receive the message. 

Roger Chambers 
Group Secretary 

Devon & Cornwall 4x4 Response 
 
 
Barry Nevill repor ts- 
Just received my photos from last week’s 

award ceremony. 
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Very proud to be awarded this for community 
safety, which I gratefully accepted on behalf of 
the Cornwall team of Devon and Cornwall 4x4 
Response and Community First Responders 
(Devoran) with South West Ambulance service. 
Both of which I am team leader.  

If it wasn't for them, I wouldn't be having a 
free lunch!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

E
d

it
o

ri
al

—
ro

u
n

d
 t

h
e 

re
g

io
n

  
  

  
  



 

Editor—Michael Green  Email—mgreendc16@gmail.com 

Any views expressed are the Editors and contributors and not necessarily those of DC4x4R 7  

 

Page  

devonandcornwall4x4response.com 
Charity Number 1154370 

Volunteer Emergency Logistical Support 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Community Safety Volunteer - Highly Commend-

ed: Lora Wicks (L) and Barry Nevill (R) 
Lord Lieutenant and Chief Inspector Sara Crane 
from Devon and Cornwall Police presenting.  

 
Now, do you believe in miracles? I only ask 

this because the lane which passes by my prop-
erty has been a highly successful breeding 
ground for potholes for years. And out of the 
mists ……. 

 
Came an experienced crew who expertly 

and rapidly cured the lane pot-pox that has af-
flicted us for so long. Great crew and working 
early on a Saturday morning. Well done Devon 
County Highways. 
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Now for a commentary on traffic in the west 

country many years ago:- 
https://www.facebook.com/bbcspotlight/

videos/992918117440353/  
 
 
Phil Hodgkinson repor ts:- 
 
The Cornwall team annual Christmas dinner 

took place last night [1st December], a very 
enjoyable evening with good company and 
good food 

 
DC4x4R has had an honourable mention in 

he latest edition of Helipad published by Dev-
on Air Ambulance—see opposite side of this 
page! 

 
 
At the request of the Chairman I have been 

asked to include our Liaison Officers report on 
recent and forthcoming activity to show just 
how much commitment Roland makes on all 
our behalves.  Thanks R. 

 
Liaison Officerôs report 

Q4 

October 20  

ERF Bideford + Scott Lovejoy (new ND team 

Leader) 

October  29 

ERF Middlemoor 

 

 

November 19 

Ten Tors 2016 – 1st Directors meeting / Oke-

hampton  

Meeting with Sgt Willis / Middlemoor 

November 22 

Enhanced Driving Day / one / LRE 

November 24 

ERF Totnes 

Coming up 2016 

January 17 

Enhanced Driving Day/ two / LRE 

February 4  

ERF Middlemoor 

February 25  

Ten Tors meeting Tidworth 

March 20 

Enhanced Driving Day / three / LRE 

RWW December 8th 2015 

 

https://www.facebook.com/bbcspotlight/videos/992918117440353/
https://www.facebook.com/bbcspotlight/videos/992918117440353/
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Hi Michael, here is the report for the news-

letter 

 

The 28th of November saw the start of this 

year’s Cornwall Hospice Care Santa Runs, 

with both Bodmin and Helston being run on 

that that day. 

The Cornwall team managed to cover both 

runs, Barry leading on the Helston Run and 

Phil leading on the Bodmin Run. 

 
Bodmin.  
This Santa run is only over 1 mile through the 
centre of Bodmin, the team consisting of Phil 
Hodgkinson, Andy Valentine, Peter Curtis and 

Richard Weeks were also assisted by Debbie, a 
Cornwall Hospice Care member with a 4x4.  
The day started of very wet and extremely 
windy although the rain did keep away for the 
run at 13:00 hours. 
We were asked to cover two pedestrian cross-
ings at either end of the main traffic route 
through Bodmin town and two other road junc-
tion on the route. The team placed their vehicle 
to give the best safety cover for the road cross-
ings and junctions 15 minutes before the start . 
We had decided that once the 50+ runners had 
passed the first road crossing the vehicles there 
would move to the second crossing to assist 
there. This didn't go entirely to plan as the front 
runners arrived at the second crossing before 

the main body of runners had passed the first 
crossing!! In fact the front runners complete 
the run in 8 mins.. The whole run was over in 
20 mins.. Despite the shortness of the course 
and the speed with which it was completed it 
all went off without incident. 
 
Helston 
The teams role at this Santa Run was to man 
the road closure points. Barry was leading on 
this event assisted by Graham Harris, Steve 
Hole, Tim Jones and Russell Bibby. Although 
the actual run went well The team had to deal 
with an irate local restauranteur who didn't be-
lieve the road closed sign applied to him, after 
arguing with Graham Harris he drove round the 
road closure signs and barriers along the pave-
ment narrowly missing a pedestrian and child. 
The police were informed and they interviewed 
the gentleman concerned and, we believe, is-
sued a fine..... Apart from that incident the San-
ta run was completed ok. 
 
5th of December Padstow Santa Run 
Team, Barry Nevill, Phil Hodgkinson, Peter 
Curtis, Andy Valentine, Richard Weeks, Sean 

Penhaligon, Steve Miller and Tim Jones. 
This run is again for Cornwall Hospice Care 
but is part of Padstows festival week so the 
road closures were already organised and the 
eight just had to cover road crossings and some 
difficult junctions. All went well and the run 
took about 50 mins to complete. The only nota-
ble moment was when Barry, stationed at the 
end of the main car park just before a road 
block, was asked by someone called Anthony 
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Worrel-Thompson could he be let through 
please as he was doing a cookery demonstra-
tion.  Name dropper! 
 
12th of December Falmouth  
Team, Barry Nevill, Phil Hodgkinson, Peter 
Curtis, Andy Valentine,  Sean Penhaligon, Tim 
Jones, Gary Ruddock, Russell Bibby and Guy 
Cashmore. 
This is the biggest of the Santa Runs in Corn-
wall with a short route around the centre of the 
town and a longer route along the seafront.  
As the roads through the centre of the town are 
closed for this run several of the team were al-
located road closure points. Graham Harris was 
allocated the roadblock at the High Street with 
the added instruction this year that due to a 
wedding taking place while the Santa run was 
on he would need to keep an eye out for the 
brides car and let it through the road block as 
there was no other way in to the 
church..  Never had that one before!  The run-
ners, 300+ Santas and team Reindeer members 
set off at 13:00 and completed the course with-

out any incidents.  All went well and the bride 
made it to the church on time! 

 
The Cornwall Hospice Care team thanked us 
for all our assistance in running these spon-
sored events, which they could not do without 
out help nowadays especially as we provide 
safe cover for some of the very difficult road 
crossings  

 
 
 
 

 
Minutes of Trustee Meeting  

Held at Devonia, Aylesbeare, Exeter EX5 
2DE 

On 8th December 2016 at 7:30pm 
 
Present: 

Nick Agg Manning (Chairman), Neal Devere 
Wilkinson (Vice Chairman Devon), Roland 
Westlake (Liaison Officer), Kevin Phillips 
(Membership Secretary), Michael Green 
(Assistant Treasurer), Roger Chambers (Group 
Secretary), Maurice Ayling (Vice Chairman 
Devon Freewheelers) part. 

Apologies: 
Kevin Seaward (Treasurer), Barry Nevill (Vice 
Chairman Cornwall). 

The Chairman welcomed everyone and in-
troduced Maurice Ayling of Devon Freewheel-
ers (DF) who had been invited to discuss col-
laboration between the two Charities. 

Devon Freewheelers: 
MA explained that Devon Freewheelers pri-

marily work with Motorbikes, which they own, 
although they do have three vehicles they use, 
one of which is a Range Rover. Their Land 
Rover had recently been sold. 

DF no longer carry the logos of Devon Free-
wheelers, instead this has been replaced with 
the BloodBikes logos. MA explained that 
whilst their former Land Rover had been sold 
to a D&C 4x4 Response member and did have 
blue lights fitted and Devon Freewheelers De-
cals, these would have to be removed. NAM 
agreed to write to our member informing him 
of this position. 

MA explained that Devon Freewheelers was 
now run by a Committee with Neil Gardner as 
Chairman and Maurice Ayling as Vice Chair-
man, and that the information given by Daniel 
Lavery, the former Chairman, at a recent meet-
ing in Plymouth was not quite in accord with 
the decision taken by the Committee. 

MA stated that whilst Devon Freewheelers 
would be happy to work with D&C 4x4 Re-
sponse they do not feel this needs a formal 
agreement.  

Their Motorbikes do not operate on the road 
once the temperature drop below freezing, or in 
snow, so they would like to call on us to assist 
if and when needed. This would probably in-
volve collecting a DF volunteer and delivering 
them with whatever they were transporting - 
virtually as a taxi service. 
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MA stated that they do not pay any expens-
es, although the motorbikes are wholly owned 
by the Charity and the Charity pays for their 
fuel, they would not be prepared to pay any-
thing to D&C 4x4 Response members in re-
spect of any costs. 

MA explained that they do not use Blue 
Lights and that on the rare occasion they do 
they have to obtain specific approval for the 
occasion. 

MA explained that they had been transport-
ing medications for SWAST as part of their 
remit but as they received no reimbursement of 
costs for this they had recently agreed to stop 
this part of their service due to the cost impli-
cations. 

NAM proposed that RC circulate all mem-
bers of D&C 4x4 Response explaining the po-
sition and asking if they would agree to being 
called out if needed on the above basis. This 
list would be held by our Controller for deploy-
ment when requested. 

D&C 4x4 Response would provide our Con-
troller’s contact details to Neil Gardner in 
Plymouth and Maurice Ayling in East Devon 
and work on an ad hoc basis as and when need-
ed.  

Maurice Ayling was thanked by the Chair-
man for attending our meeting and left at this 
point. 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
The minutes of the Trustee and Committee 
meeting held 5th October at Betty Cottles were 
approved and signed by the Chairman. 

Matter Arising: 
Membership of 4x4 Response UK was 

still in place and it was agreed that a final deci-
sion would be made at the next renewal time 
when NAM would write a letter to them giving 
our position. 

Insurance is to be put in place with our  
own supplier for 2016 and RC agreed to obtain 
quotes to cover Public Liability of circa 
£5,000,000, employee liability and Trustee in-
demnity. 

Training at LRE had recently taken place 
with two more dates of 17th January 2016, 
which is fully booked and 6th March 2016 
which still has places available.  
The course had been very successful with all 
attendees feeling it was advantageous and they 
learnt from it. 

Newsletter: Steve Miller  had not man-
aged to produce a newsletter and so Michael 

Green has produced one and will continue to 
do so at his discretion or until such time as an 
alternative editor came forward. NAM thanked 
MG and his proposal was accepted. 

Kit deployment:  
This had caused a few problems and a new 

system has been introduced by KP to ensure 
that the equipment officer is made aware when 
a new member joins. 

Discussion took place on whether there was 
a need and justification for an improved jacket 
bearing in mind costs to equip all members. 
NAM proposed that a sub-committee be set up 
consisting of Trevor Churchill, Barry Nevill 
and Jason Clark to evaluate the need, cost and 
financing of new clothing ready for the AGM. 
NAM to write to them. 

Power Point Presentation: This was dis-
cussed and it was agreed that whilst there was a 
need for one it would probably change for each 
use and so was best prepared as needed. 

Treasurerôs Report: 
This had been circulated with the agenda 

and is attached to these minutes. 
Seal Hayne training and AGM costs did not 

appear in the accounts and the Treasurer is to 
be asked whether we have been invoiced and 
or paid. 

Some members had not yet paid costs for 
Seal Hayne - RC to contact. 

Liaison Officerôs Report: 
RW report had been circulated with the 

Agenda and is attached to these minutes. 
NAM thanked RW for the considerable 

work put in for D&C 4x4 Response and asked 
MG to include RW report in the newsletter so 
that members were aware of how much work 
was involved. 

Membership Secretaryôs Report: 
Circulated with the agenda 
KP stated that we currently have 3 members 

waiting driving assessment. 
AOB: 
RW stated that to date he only had 24 vol-

unteers for Ten Tors and was looking for a 
minimum of 35. 

RC to provide KP with a list of Members 
with radios. 

NAM proposed that a sub-committee be 
formed with Kevin Phillips, Ian Nelson and 
Phil Hodgkinson to cover the use of Radio and 
Sarcall. 
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Training and Safety Officer: 
Ron McBride had tendered his resignation 

as Training Officer due to pressure of work as 
he has agreed to continue in his current em-
ployment for another year. Ron has offered to 
continue as Safety Officer. 

NAM thanked Ron for his time and very 
professional contribution and it was agreed that 
RMcB should be retained as Safety Officer. 

It was proposed that RW encompass the 
Training duties with his Liaison work to which 
RW agreed. 

Thanks: 
NAM thanked the Secretary, Liaison Officer 
and Membership Secretary for their work for 
the Group. 

Next Meeting: 
Full Committee and Trustee Meeting for 

March 2016 
AGM for April 2016 
RC to Doodle Poll committee for best dates. 

 
 
END      RC 
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Adrian Redfern 

Team Leader 

Mid Devon 

Baz Nevill 

Vice Chairman 

and Team Leader 

Cornwall 

Lead Controller 

Ann Nelson 

Glynn Palfrey 

Team Leader 

East Devon 

Roland Westlake 

Liaison Officer 
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Trustees are: Nick Agg Manning—Chairman 
Neal Devere Wilkinson—Vice Chairman 
Kevin Seaward—Treasurer 
Roland Westlake—Liaison Officer 
Kevin Phillips—Membership Secretary 
Roger Chambers—Group Secretary. 
Baz Nevill—Vice Chairman 
Michael Green—Assistant Treasurer 

DC4x4R Bank Details—Barclays Bank  

Please make cheques payable to :-‘Devon and Cornwall 4x4 Response’ 

Nick Agg-Manning 

Chairman 

Michael Green 

Assistant Treasurer 

and Newsletter Editor 

Henry Massey 

Website 

Kevin Phillips 

Membership Secretary 

Roger Chambers 

Group Secretary 

Ron McBride 

Road Safety Officer 

Neal Devere Wilkinson 

Vice Chairman and 

Team Leader Plymouth and West Devon 

Kevin Seaward 

Group Treasurer 

Trevor Churchill 

Equipment Officer 

Controllers:- 

Ann Ash, Brian Radford, 

Hugh Coram 

Deputy Team Leaders: Paul Sinclair 

Dave Pullin, Edward Vallins, Roger 

Gowing, Phillip Hodgkinson, Ian Nelson 

Alan Ferrington 

Team Leader South Devon 

Scott Lovejoy 

Team Leader North Devon 
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Forthcoming Events—Regular Monthly Meetings 
North Devon Team  Team Leader—Scott Lovejoy   Deputy—Dave Pullin   

   Meet at the Westleigh Inn, Westleigh near Instow on the 1st Tuesday of each  

   month from 7:30 pm.  

East Devon Team  Team Leader—Glynn Palfrey  Deputy—Roger Gowing  

   Meet first Thursday of every month from 7:30 pm at The Halfway House, Willand 

   EX15 2RF. NEW venue from June 2015  

Mid Devon Team  Team Leader—Adrian Redfern Meet 2nd Wednesday each month,   

   start 7.30pm at the Tom Cobley Tavern, Spreyton, Crediton EX17 5AL.  

   Tel. 01647 231314  

Cornwall Team  Team Leader—Baz Nevill   Deputy—Phil Hodgkinson 

   Meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at the Victoria Inn, Victoria nr Roche off  

   the A30. 7:30 pm start.    

Plymouth and West Devon Team   

   Team Leader  - Neal Devere Wilkinson   Deputy—Edward Vallins    

   Meet on the second Wednesday of each month at the The Lopes Arms, Roborough 

   Village, Plymouth PL6 7BD from 7:30pm.   

South Devon Team  Team Leader—Alan Ferrington   Deputy—Ian Nelson    

   Meet on the 3rd Monday of each month at the The Highwaymanôs Haunt,  

   Chudleigh, TQ13 0OD Just off the B3344 at 7:30 pm.  
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